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50 Barkley Street, Benalla, Vic  3672 
Email: benalla@nefln.vic.edu.au 
Website: www.nefln.vic.edu.au/benalla 

Newsletter 
17th June 2021 

 
Dear Benalla FLC Community,  
 
As another Term draws to a close we are blessed by the progress made by so many within our learning 
community. From students completing outcomes for their VCAL, to others participating regularly and 
for those in Careers based education sessions. At Benalla FLC we are lucky to have such a wonderful 
group of students and staff. What a term we have had together, as we worked towards our common 
objectives and goals. Thank you to all of the students for your willingness to engage and be Resourceful 
during these times. Working both at home and at the school. We are so fortunate to work with such 
enthusiastic and committed students that are dedicated to achieving their learning goals. Thank you to 
all of the families and guardians who have supported our students during the past term. The 
reintroduction to Remote Learning has been a challenge and we appreciate your attitude and Resilience 
to learning. At Benalla Flexible Learning Centre we pride ourselves on being Reliable, the staff are 
determined to follow through and be available to students throughout the past term and into the future. 
We have all embraced the changes that have come our way and continued the Respect we have for one 
another.  
 
Thank you to our community for their ongoing support!  
 
We are looking forward to another fantastic semester of learning at the BFLC. Please ensure that you 
have a safe and restful holiday period and take the time to recharge the batteries for another exceptional 
term in two weeks’ time. We have overcome many changes this semester as we have gone from Remote 
to On-Site Learning. Thank you to all of the students, staff and parents who have attended on-site and 
have followed our new procedures. The health based and hygiene focused recommendations have 
become a habit for our school community and the cleanliness of our school is based on everybody’s 
contributions to ensuring that the highest expectations are employed when using our learning spaces. 
This has been impressive to see and I want to congratulate everyone on their efforts for making our 
school an ongoing safe space for all those that attend. We have truly lived up to our school values this 
term (Respect, Resilience, Reliability and Resourcefulness) and we should be proud of all that have been 
achieved over the course of the semester. 
 
Finally remember to be safe and kind to one another. Enjoy your well-earned holidays!! 
 

Brad Hearn 

Site Principal   
 
A campus of: 
Wodonga Senior Secondary College 
Every Student, Every Opportunity, Success for All 
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Important Dates 
 

2021 Elective Timetable 

22nd June -Parent Teacher Interviews 
 

24th June-CI card training on-site 
 

25th June—Last day of Term 2 
 

12th July– First day back of Term 3 
 

20th July to 26th July— Art exhibition  

Time Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
Part-time 

Staff 
Sean Sean VETDSS Sean Ian/ John/ Josh Ian 

9 – 10 
VCE Studio Art 

Sharee 
VCE Foundation 

Maths 
Sean 

VETDSS Other  
Support 
Sharee 

VETDSS Music 
John + Josh 

HOL 
Jenny + Ian 

10 – 11 

VCE Studio Art 
Sharee 

Woodwork Vic  
Curriculum 

Sean 
  

SDT Drama 
Sharee 

VETDSS Creative 
Industries 

Sharee 
  

Careers Vic  
Curriculum 

Jenny 

VETDSS Music 
John + Josh 

  
WRS 
Sharee 

HOL 
Jenny + Ian 

11 – 12 

VCE Foundation 
Maths 
Sean 

  
VCE Food 
Technology 

Bec 

  
  

Careers VCAL 
Bec + Jenny 

  HOL 
Jenny + Ian 

12 – 
12:30 

Activities 
Sharee 

Activities 
Bec 

Activities 
Brad 

LUNCH Activities 
Bridget 

12:30 - 
1 

LUNCH LUNCH LUNCH Activities 
Yoga – Ian 

LUNCH 

1 – 2 

  Careers VCAL 
Jenny + Sean 

  
VCE Psychology 

Bec 

Art Vic Curriculum 
Sharee 

  
Mosaics 

Jenny 
  

Lawn Mower Comp 
Ian 

HOL 
Jenny + Ian 

  
Animation 

Sharee 

2 - 3 

  VCE Psychology 
Bec 

  
Gym 

Brad/ Jesse / Sharee 

Humanities Vic  
Curriculum 

Bridget + Sean 

Landscaping 
Jenny 

Music Appreciation 
John + Josh 

HOL 
Jenny + Ian 



 3 
 

Teaching and Learning 
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IDAHOBIT DAY 

 

Golf Sessions 

BFLC were successful in obtaining a $1000 Sporting 
Schools Grant. Benalla Golf Course was chosen for 
the students to have 1 hour sessions with all equip-
ment provided 

On Monday the 17th of May, three students organised an event for IDAHOBIT 
Day. IDAHOBIT Day is the International Day Against Homophobia, Biphobia,  
Interphobia & Transphobia (IDAHOBIT) celebrates LGBTQIA+ people globally, 
and raises awareness for the work still needed to combat discrimination. 
The students made flags, catered for the event by creating a rainbow-themed lunch 
and decorated the school with balloons and flyers. This was a fantastic event 
showing support for our LGBTIQA+ students and staff.  



 5 
 

Pathways & Transitions 

Students had an excursion out to Bertoli’s in 
Shepparton. Bertoli’s is a dealer of tractor 
and other farming equipment. They offer 
work experience for anyone who is 
wondering how the industry works. Students 

thought it was very informative and was worthwhile going. 
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Joel and Clare took 
part in cross  
country on the 24th 
May in Myrtleford. 

 
Well Done Joel 
coming 13th in 
your class 

Cross Country 
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